
Embassy of India 

Ljubljana 

8 December 2022 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT FOR EXTENSION OF DATE FOR 

CONVERSION OF HANDWRITTEN PIO CARDS TO MACHINE 

READABLE OCI CARDS. 

 

 Government of India has now stopped accepting existing 

handwritten PIO Cards, only machine readable OCI Cards will be 

accepted. 

 

 This Mission would like to inform all PIO Cards holders living in 

Slovenia that it will be necessary for all existing PIO Card holders to 

obtain Machine Readable OCI cards in lieu of existing handwritten 

PIO Cards before December 31, 2022 to avoid any inconvenience. 
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